Select Board Informational Meeting Minutes.

June 22, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

A Pledge of Allegiance was done before starting.

The meeting started with Larry Labor explaining the Civil Ordinance and the Implementation of Act 148 that the Town is working on to comply with the July 1st 2015 starting date. Larry also mentioned that the Town of Morgan is 4th out of 19 towns in our percentage of recycling.

Bags for household garbage will be sold for any owner of property/tax payer in the Grand List at a price of \$ 2.50 per bag and for Non-residents a charge of \$5.00 per bag. These bags are 30 gallon bags and can be purchased at the Town Clerk's office and the Morgan Country Store. No bags will be sold without a **Transfer/Recycling PASS**. These passes with be handed out at the Morgan Town Clerk's office during regular business hours. Town Clerk TammyLee Morin said she would stay open until 7:00 p.m. on the night of July 1st for those who have a hard time making the regular hours of the office.

Senator John Rogers was kind enough to attend the meeting to answer any specific Law questions people may have. Senator Rogers answered a few questions and noted that the Town of Morgan' was ranked 4^{th} out of 19 towns in our percentage of recycling from the reports from Waste USA. Senator Rogers was very impressed with the town and the per person recycling and upset that the Town was forced to go into a unit base pricing.

Moderator, Charles Woods adjourned the meeting at 7:40 p.m.